

2222 Issaquah Street Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44221 Phone: 330.922.1966

Fax: 330.945.4059

www.schneelearningcenter.org

July 2020

Dear Schnee Families and Students:

We hope this letter finds you healthy and enjoying the warmer weather. Our team is busy working to prepare plans for the upcoming 2020-21 school year.

First, we would like to ask for your assistance in completing an online survey to help us better prepare. You can access this survey through your student's @cftigers.org email account, our Facebook page, or by going to our school website https://schneelearningcenter.org/. The deadline for feedback is July 15th.

Given the COVID-19 pandemic, the Ohio Department of Education has requested that we develop **3** different plans that may be implemented throughout the school year, depending upon the health data at our school and in our local community. Our goal, at this time, is to give you an overview of these draft plans so that your family can prepare for the various situations we may find ourselves in as the school year progresses. It is important that you remain flexible as the situation could change unpredictably without notice in our local community.

First, it is critical that you are vigilant about monitoring your student's possible COVID-19 symptoms including temperature, coughing, sore throat, shortness of breath, and possible exposure to known cases of COVID-19. You are the first line of defense. It is critical that you **do not send** your student to school with any of these symptoms and that you **do** seek medical treatment promptly. Moving forward, if a student becomes symptomatic at school, our expectation is that they will be **picked up within 30 minutes**. This will not be negotiable, and this will help us mitigate the possible spread of the disease and keep the school running smoothly.

The following outlines our 3 plans:

Plan A: Return to school as usual with the added measures of daily and vigilant health screening of all students, staff, and visitors to our site, along with adequate social distancing, mask policy, and COVID-19 testing policy. **Atrisk COVID-19 students/families, or those families who are uncomfortable with in-person instruction, will remain online on a semester-to-semester choice basis (no changing mid-semester).**

Plan B: A blended plan where students are present at school 2-3 days per week with the other weekdays working in an online learning environment from home. **At-risk COVID-19 students/families, or those families who are uncomfortable with in-person instruction, will remain online on a semester-to-semester choice basis (no changing mid-semester).**

Plan C: If it becomes necessary to go into a quarantine situation, as we faced in the spring of 2020. All learning will be done remotely online in this scenario, **with teachers teaching remotely, as well as utilizing Plato.**

The exact plan we will use has not been determined at this time, but it is our goal to keep you well informed so that you have the most time possible to make adjustments if necessary. Please be on the lookout for more specific future communications from us soon. And as always, feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Mr. Tony Pallija, Executive Director cf pallijaa@cfalls.org

SHARKS